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Skyline CAP renames property in memory of long-time employee 

July 19, 2022 – Stanardsville, Va. – On Wednesday, July 13, 2022, family members, friends and staff gathered in 
front of Skyline CAP’s apartments in Stanardsville for the unveiling of a sign with the property’s new name in 
memory of long-time employee Jack Naylor. Previously named Jack Russell Apartments for the road where it is 
located, the new name of Jack Naylor Apartments pays homage to Naylor and the work he did on behalf of 
the community. The veil covering the sign was removed by Naylor’s widow, Peggy Naylor, and son, Jesse 
Naylor, to reveal the new name of Jack Naylor Apartments. 

Naylor started his career with Skyline CAP as a Family Service Worker in the Head Start program and later 
moved into the role of Housing Manager. His career with Skyline CAP spanned 23 years culminating with 
retirement in 2016. Jack passed away in December 2019 leaving behind a legacy of helping those in need. 

“Throughout his career with Skyline CAP, Jack was committed to helping others on their path to self-
sufficiency,” said Simon Fiscus, Skyline CAP Executive Director. “Whether he was helping Head Start parents 
meet their personal goals or finding housing solutions to improve quality of life for people in need, he always did 
so with a smile on his face, a kind word for everyone, and a Pepsi in his hand.” 

The reference to Pepsi highlighted Naylor’s love of the beverage. Cans of Pepsi were distributed during the 
ceremony, and a toast was made in Naylor’s memory.  

“As Housing Manager, Jack was responsible for completing two major projects: Toms Road Community Housing 
Project in Ruckersville, Va., and Jack Russell Apartments in Stanardsville, Va.,” said Fiscus. “It is only fitting that 
this property, one he tirelessly worked to develop, should be named Jack Naylor Apartments in his honor and 
memory.”  

About Skyline CAP, Inc. 

Skyline CAP, Inc. is a non-profit community action agency (CAA) working to improve the lives of those in need through 
education and housing programs designed to empower families and individuals to become self-sufficient. A designated 
CAA for Greene, Madison and Orange counties, Skyline CAP extends many of its programs to the counties of Fauquier, 
Page, Rappahannock, Shenandoah and Warren. For more information on Skyline CAP’s programs and services, visit our 
website at www.skylinecap.org.   
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